


ROMAN PARK MANAGEMENT LTD
MINUTES OF THE TRUSTEES MEETING 04TH JUNE 2024

1. Present: Sharon Taylor (Chair), Brian Southern (Treasurer), Lee Muncey, Jan Adams-Smith (Observer)

2. Apologies: None

3. Minutes of Last Meeting These were agreed And submitted into the record.

4. Matters Arising: None

5. Bank Holiday Monday opening: It was noted that our first opening of the Club on a Bank Holiday for a long while returned a profit.

6. Premises License update:

We are expecting the grant letter at any time now. The meeting with the one resident who had expressed concerns to the Licensing Authority had gone well and the Representations were withdrawn. We discussed the need to take down the signage for the Residents Cub when the lease has been signed. Lee Muncey is to organise this.

7. Update on Lease signing

We discussed the issue regarding the existing tills which are leased currently and still have over a year left on the lease. It has been established that the new tenant does not want to take them as they have requirements that cannot be met by the existing tills. Brian Southern agreed to talk to the leasing company to see if we could exit the ease earlier. It was felt that this was likely not going to be possible.

We now hope to be able to sign the lease on or around the 20th June. Sharon Taylor to advise Charlie at Howes Percival and to liaise with her on any changes to the lease.

8. Finance update
The current bank account balances remain healthy, It was, however, noted that we need to redouble our efforts to complete the EC collection for this year and particularly for those households who are in historic arrears. John Coveney has almost completed a review of all Deeds of Covenants to see where we have gaps in the records. John to provide an update at the next meeting.
9. Review insurance requirements

We are looking to renew our insurances now that we are about to become just a landlord. Brian Southern has been in contact with our brokers and we will soon be receiving quotes.

10. Review ongoing accountant tasks
The quotation from our accountant for their services in our new operating model was reviewed and discussed. It was felt that it was best to retain some of the additional services identified rather than accept just the bare bones quote. In future the Trustees would not always to be so lucky as we currently are in having a fully qualified accountant in our ranks. We also agreed that the continuity provided by having our accountant carry out their role has and will be invaluable. The quotation was accepted unanimously by the three Trustees. The Secretary’s casting vote was not required.
It was noted that the payroll closure should be straight forward but we have been advised to keep our PAYE returns current as we would have to wait 12 months if we did not and we ever had to revert to out current members club operating model.
11. Update on debtors
We discussed the progress of payments in recent weeks. Once we have the full picture of Deeds of Covenant we can complete our strategy for collections and then execute it quickly.
12. Fixed asset register
The final copy has been made available to the Treasurer.
13. Toilets Refurbishment
The toilets, particularly the Ladies Toilets, are in a bad state. Sharon Taylor has asked three firms for a quote to refurbish the. None of them has replied as yet but we will chase them up.
14. Roof Update
The contractor has been on vacation. We will follow up with him upon his return.
15. Fireworks
The application for the Parish Council grant is ready. We need to submit our 2023 accounts and 2024 budget along with the application. It was agreed that Lee Muncey should attend a fireworks training course offered free by our supplier to be an additional organiser on the day.
16. Membership System Update
John Coveney has looked at the existing system. The cards are designed primarily to operate the new disused swipe card entry system. They are not suitable for use in providing a discount at the tenants new tills. Further there is no identification information on the ecard. In short anybody could present that card and claim a discount. We need to have a discussion with the tenant on the final size of the discount and the mechanism for applying it. We also need to think on how we can use the existing cards and system for RPML purposes around voting. John Coveney to focus on the latter task.
17. Play Equipment
The slide in the children’s play area has been damaged . The new tenants are extremely warry of play equipment from a liability stance in case of accidents. The equipment was actually bought by the Residents Committee. After a long discussion we agreed that the best course of action will be to remove the equipment and resell what we can.
18. AOB
19. It was agreed that the grounds at the entrance to Constantine Way needed to be tidied up. John Coveney to contact the council pointing out that they were becoming a road hazard for vehicles turning left from Millers Way.

20. Date of next meeting: Thursday 20th June at 6.30 at the Club




